
SENT VIA EMAIL to caleb@ridwell.com 

 

November 12, 2021 

 

Caleb Weaver 
VP of Public Affairs, Ridwell  
 
Re: Reducing Waste with Ridwell in Tualatin, November 3, 2021 Meeting Follow-Up 
 
Dear Mr. Weaver,  

Thank you for coming to talk with us on November 3, 2021 about Ridwell.  

From what you describe, it sounds like Ridwell’s services could be a positive addition to 
Tualatin; our ask of Ridwell is to work collaboratively with the City in order to best serve our 
residents within the bounds of the City’s regulatory system and current franchise agreement. 

The City sees a path forward, as outlined below:  

1. Ridwell needs to be in compliance with Metro Code Chapter 5.  This is currently 
underway, as Ridwell has applied for a Metro solid waste facility license.  
 

2. A franchise agreement appears to be the best path forward to doing business in 
Tualatin. We invite you to reach out to the City to explore options through the City’s 
franchise process. Please contact Lindsay Marshall at lmarshall@tualatin.gov to set up a 
time to discuss the process in more detail.  
 

3. Ridwell needs to pause accepting signups from any resident or business within the City 
of Tualatin and to suspend collections for residents already signed up until the above 
conditions have been met. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Sherilyn Lombos  
City Manager | City of Tualatin  
slombos@tualatin.gov | 503-691-3010 

 

C: Sean Brady, City Attorney 
 Bates Russell, Information & Maintenance Services Director 
 Clay Reynolds, Maintenance Services Manager 
 Lindsay Marshall, Management Analyst II 
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